
Smackdown – May 25, 2007: The
Bridge Show
Smackdown
Date: May 25, 2007
Location: Wells Fargo Center, Des Moines, Iowa
Commentators: John Bradshaw Layfield, Michael Cole

We’re done with Judgment Day and now we have less than two
weeks to go before One Night Stand. Edge cheated to defeat
Batista and retain the Smackdown World Title so we might be in
for a rematch at the next pay per view. I’m not sure what else
we’ll be getting but building to a low level pay per view can
be rough. Let’s get to it.

Here is Judgment Day if you need a recap.

The opening video, set to Ozzy Osborne’s I Don’t Wanna Stop,
looks  at  Edge  becoming  World  Heavyweight  Champion,  and
retaining against Batista on Sunday.

Here is Edge to get things going. Edge talks about the praise
Batista vs. Undertaker has been receiving but where did it get
them? Nowhere, other than leaving them vulnerable for the
Ultimate Opportunist. Edge beat Undertaker and Batista 1-2-3
and here he is as the World Heavyweight Champion. This is the
Rated R Era and it DOES NOT SUCK, despite what the fans say.
Cue Teddy Long to announce a #1 contenders match for tonight,
with Kane vs. Finlay vs. Mark Henry vs. Batista. Edge can go
with that, but Teddy ups the ante by putting the title match
inside a steel cage.

Paul London/Brian Kendrick vs. William Regal/Dave Taylor

Hold on though as here are Deuce N Domino and Cherry to watch
from their car. Taylor headlocks Kendrick down to start but
gets monkey flipped for his effort. A dropkick puts Taylor on
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the floor but he counters a headscissors into a toss out to
the floor. Regal comes in to fire off some knees to the face
(simple  yet  effective),  setting  up  the  wishbone  split.
Kendrick manages to dodge a shot though and the hot tag brings
in London to clean house. A spinwheel kick drops Regal but
Domino shoves London off the top for the DQ.

Rating: C. London and Kendrick vs. Deuce N Domino needs to go
far away but I’ll take this over half of a team vs. half of a
team. Regal and Taylor are the kind of team who can always
have  a  place  on  the  roster  as  you  can  always  use  some
brawlers. This was a perfectly fine match and that’s all they
could hope for with so little time.

Post match the big brawl is on.

We  look  back  at  Randy  Orton  injuring  Shawn  Michaels  at
Judgment Day.

Hornswoggle has stolen the World Heavyweight Title and Edge is
giving chase. They run into Finlay, who makes Hornswoggle give
it back to Edge, for now.

Jillian Hall is singing in the ring when Boogeyman, with full
entrance, comes out but she somehow doesn’t notice him until
he’s in the ring. Jillian bails but Michelle McCool throws her
back in for the worming.

Teddy Long officially makes Vickie Guerrero his assistant and
she’s rather happy. Vickie leaves and Krystal offers to thank
Teddy for his decision.

Matt Hardy vs. Miz

Feeling out process to start with JBL ranting about how evil
the Guerreros are. Miz elbows his way out of a hammerlock and
bends Matt’s neck around the rope. The cravate goes on and
Hardy can’t even roll his way to freedom. An elbow drop misses
but Miz is fine enough to pull him down by the hair for two



more.

Matt fights up with forearms to the face but gets caught with
the running corner clothesline for another near fall. The
chinlock goes on so Matt fights up with right hands and the
clothesline. Matt’s middle rope elbow gets two and the Side
Effect is good for the same. A right hand sets up the Twist of
Fate (which Miz takes like a swinging neckbreaker) for the
pin.

Rating: C+. This was a perfectly basic but nicely done match
and I’ll absolutely take that. Above all else, Miz looked WAY
more comfortable in there, even if Matt was probably walking
him through every step. That’s why you put him in there with a
veteran like Hardy. Well done here, and one of Miz’s most
impressive  performances,  just  because  of  how  big  a  step
forward it seemed to be.

Mark Henry is ready to hurt people and wants the World Title
match at One Night Stand.

Here is MVP for his United States Championship celebration. In
quite a few words, MVP says he told us so and now he’s right
here as US Champion. Then he just flat out says “I told you
so”. There is one thing missing from this celebration, so here
is Chris Benoit to look really serious. MVP sticks out his
hand and Benoit gives him a very firm shake but MVP goes into
a bragging speech about beating Benoit two straight falls. Now
he wants Benoit to raise his hand because he is better than
Benoit on any given day. Instead it’s some rolling German
suplexes to send MVP bailing.

We look at John Cena surviving against Great Khali at Judgment
Day.

Maryse throws us to the Throw It On Me video.

Kane promises to win tonight.



Jimmy Wang Yang vs. Chavo Guerrero

Non-title. Yang takes him into the corner to start but Chavo
slips away for a standoff. They fight over arm control until
Chavo takes him down, only to get reversed into a headlock.
Back up and Chavo dropkicks the knee out and starts cranking
away on the leg. Yang fights up but gets pulled down into a
stretch muffler. Make that a half crab as Chavo is at least
mixing things up a bit. Back up and Yang hits an enziguri to
start the comeback in a hurry. Chavo manages to grab the Three
Amigos but the frog splash is broken up. Yang gets knocked
away so Chavo tries a sunset bomb, which is reversed into a
hurricanrana for the pin.

Rating: C-. I don’t care. This is the same thing that WWE has
done for the better part of ever with this title and it isn’t
going to change a freaking thing. The champ loses to set up a
title match where the title is retained and it is forgotten
days later as we start the whole thing over again. Both guys
are completely acceptable in the ring but this is the most
tired and played out idea WWE has had in years.

Batista promises to win.

Batista vs. Mark Henry vs. Finlay vs. Kane

The winner gets a title shot against Edge, on commentary, at
One Night Stand in a cage. It’s a brawl to start with Batista
and Henry fighting on the floor as the other two stay inside.
We take a break and come back with everyone in the ring again
until Kane and Finlay head outside. That leaves Henry to hit a
quick World’s Strongest Slam on Batista with Finlay making the
same.

Kane goes up top for a clothesline to put Henry down and
Batista’s top rope shoulder hits Henry as well. That’s still
not enough to keep Henry down as he fights up and hammers on
Kane. Batista drops Henry and spinebusters Kane but Henry is
back up again. Finlay is back in and cleans house with the



Shillelagh but Batista is fine enough to hit the Batista Bomb
for the pin and the title shot.

Rating: C+. Take four monsters (or at least a good brawler in
Finlay’s case) and have them hit each other over and over
again. That’s what we got here and it was a solid way to set
up  the  rematch.  Batista  had  to  get  around  Henry  and  the
Shillelagh, plus the always dangerous Kane to get back at
Edge. It feels like he had to do something here and the match
worked.

Batista stares down at Edge to end the show.

Overall Rating: C. Much like Raw, this felt like a bridge
between pay per views, neither of which was all that important
in the first place. The wrestling was mostly ok at best and
they  set  things  up,  but  it  isn’t  like  any  of  this  felt
important. They need to get done with One Night Stand so we
can move on to something fresh, because this crop of stories
is pretty much out of gas.

 

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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